
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 5 MAY 2009

EX.099/09
REFERENCE FROM THE AUDIT COMMITTEE – MINUTE



AUC.23/09 FINAL ACCOUNTS PROCESS



(Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute AUC.23/09, consideration was given to a reference from the Audit Committee regarding the risk areas identified within the Action Plan in the final accounts process.  

The Chairman of the Audit Committee attended the meeting and reported that the Committee wished to draw the Executive's attention to the key risk areas which had been identified within the Director of Corporate Services Report CORP.8/09 and the high risk areas included within the Action Plan.  She drew Members attention in particular to the requirement to prepare budgets and statements on the International Financial Reporting Standards Basis and the significant impact which this would have on the Council.

The Audit Committee had concerns with regards to the risks posed to the City Council and the timescales for addressing those risks.  

A copy of the Director of Corporate Services Report (CORP.08/09) and minute excerpt had been circulated.

The Portfolio Holder for Finance and Performance Management thanked the Audit Committee for their work in drawing the Executive's attention to the areas of significant risk and for the work which was currently being undertaken to mitigate those risks.

Summary of options rejected

Nil

DECISION

That the report and reference from the Audit Committee be received, it being noted that whilst Officers were progressing work to mitigate those areas of risk there remained high risk areas within the Register.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to a reference from the Audit Committee.







